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HEADTEACHER'S 
HELLO!

The Summer Term is
always an excit ing t ime
and for us it  brings even
greater changes as we
start to prepare for more
‘f irsts’  at Deer Park School .
Most notably is that we
wil l  be start ing to pul l
together items and
information for our t ime
capsule that we wil l  be
placing at the end of this
term. Please keep an eye
out for any requests for
contributions as we would
love you to be part of our
history and legacy.  

We wil l  be celebrating the
coronation on Fr iday 5th
May so students wi l l  be in
non school uniform to
enjoy a range of activit ies
that are planned
alongside their  lessons.
Red, white and blue wil l  be
the theme and we’re
hoping for a bit  of
sunshine! 

Enjoy the information in
this newsletter and, as
ever,  i f  you need anything
please do get in contact
with us.  
Mr Jones

MEET MRS NEWCOMBE

have a Blue Peter badge. One of my favourite Quotes
is ‘  Just keep swimming ‘  from the f i lm Finding Nemo.
In my spare t ime I  l ike to sew and create things with
my cricut machine.  I  got married just after the
pandemic and as well  as having a l i tt le boy I  have a
dog and two cats.  I  am a massive Taylor Swift  fan too!

 DEER PARK SCHOOL PTA
I f  you are interested in supporting Deer
Park in establishing a PTA group there
is st i l l  t ime to express an interest .
Please complete the form l inked here
by Friday 28 April  2023 we wil l  then
start to put together we wil l  then start
to put together the next stages of our  

Hel lo,  my name is Mrs Newcombe
and I  joined Deer Park as a Learning
Mentor last September.  I  decided on
a career change and am real ly
enjoying it  here! My son started
school in September and I  love
having a job that means I  can be
there for him in the school hol idays
as well .  A fun fact about me is that I  

partnership.  Together,  we can ensure that our
students receive the highest quality opportunit ies
and create l i felong memories for them along the way.

 DEER PARK SCHOOL CAR PARK
Just a reminder that the school car park is not
accessible for dropping off  and picking up students
before and after school .  I f  students have access
needs parents wi l l  have been issued a pass.  Access
is permitted during the school day for col lection
and drop of for students who have medical
appointments or in emergencies and for meetings.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSctPGnzxxosmvfufBIElW63vkT7vGw32we_xiLhcd2aggATFQ/viewform
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READING BUDDIES AT SNOWDROP PLACE CARE HOME
At the end of last half  term, a
group of students were selected to
walk down to Snowdrop Care
Home and read with some of the
residents there.  The students
showed great maturity ,  respect
and kindness during their  visit  and
represented the school beautiful ly .
We look forward to returning in the
near future with more students! 

SHAKESPEARE TRIP TO BARTON PEVRIL 
Our budding actors in year 8 were treated to a preview of Barton Pevri l ’s
performance of ‘A Comedy of Errors’ !  The students loved seeing their  former
Drama teacher,  Mr Duncombe, in his new teaching sett ing and thought the Btec
students were fantastic actors (as evidenced when they were f ighting for their
autographs at the end of the dress rehearsal!) .  I t  was a great afternoon and
very inspir ing for our students.

SKI TRIP TO AUSTRIA

Our Year 8 students and staff  had a wonderful  t ime in Austr ia over the Easter
break.  The students were a credit  to themselves and the school .  Al l  students
developed their  individual ski l ls  and al l  beginners were up and taking on the
slopes by the middle of the week.  Due to the success of our f i rst  international
tr ip we are excited to launch our second ski  tr ip for next Easter in the coming
weeks.  This wi l l  be open to next year’s Year 8’s and 9’s .  I f  you would l ike to sign
up your chi ld please look out for the correspondence. 
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This week students also benefited from an additional assembly from a Education
Officer who explored a range of topics across society. 

As always, should you have any questions, concerns or feedback regarding the
Education for Life curriculum please do not hesitate to contact the school.

EDUCATION FOR LIFE

YEAR 7 YEAR 8
Celebrating Differences

(Lesson to complete student feedback
PASS survey) 
Consolidation

Gender Identity & Sexual Orientation
Consent with a focus on sexting
 Introduction to contraception




This half term students will return to the ‘Relationships’’ strand of
the Education for Life curriculum. In line with the RSE statutory
guidance the students will have 3 lessons on the following
subjects: 

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE
Thank you for your ongoing support in maintaining our highest possible standards regarding
attendance. We appreciate there will be times whereby students have unavoidable absences
and we as a school will always look to support and intervene in ensuring all students are in
school as much as possible beyond the 96% minimum threshold. We encourage you as parents
and students to continue to monitor your child’s attendance on the INSIGHT app.
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SUMMER TERM EXTRA CURRICULAR PE
Our updated Summer term extra curricular
activities can be found HERE. We will now be
looking for our new year 7s to support our
successful athletics teams and cricket teams,
with athletics training every Tuesday, and
cricket training every Monday. A fun multi-
rounders club takes place every Wednesday,
and the new addition of a Golf club, during
Friday Week A lunch break. Coaches from JEM
tennis club will also be providing a session
every Monday after school.

The cricket team would welcome
any interests of sponsorship from
companies who may be able to
support the purchase of match
shirts. 

If you or anyone you know may be
interested please contact the school
on 01489 351100 or
deerpark@deerparksecondary.org

DEER PARK SCHOOL CRICKET KIT SPONSORSHIP

ECO CLUB
Now that the summer term has arrived, Eco Club will be joining forces with Design
Technology Club every Wednesday afterschool, rather than Friday lunchtimes,
starting the week commencing the 24th of April. This will enable Eco Club to carry
out practical projects such as building Deer Park's first vegetable patch, our very
own biodiversity garden, planting fruit trees on site and rewilding areas of the site
with wildflowers. Any new students wishing to join this term are more than
welcome. Any donations of gardening equipment or seeds are also welcome,
please contact Miss Emmett with any enquiries/donation offers.

https://www.deerparksecondary.org/assets/Summer-Extra-Curricular-Timetable-2023.pdf
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YEAR 7
In assembly this week, we discussed Stress. April is recognised as National Stress
Awareness Month and the students were given information on the causes of stress, and
more importantly what strategies they can put in place to manage this stress. They were
reminded about the help on offer in school if they feel they are experiencing stress, and
advised about healthy lifestyle choices they could make to reduce anxiety, such as
regular exercise, spending time outside, and talking to their friends and family. Perhaps
some of the exciting new sports clubs available in this summer term could be an
excellent way to destress in the next few weeks! - Mr Gregory

YEAR 8
The start of a new term brings with it new opportunities and chances to try something new; a
message I relayed in my assembly this week. The extra curricular clubs on offer are always vast
at Deer Park, but there are new sports clubs available for students, along with many other
groups for students to get involved with. I have also challenged Year 8 to see this new term as a
chance to pick up as many positive Eref points as possible, with the incentive of a free breakfast
at the end of term a possibility for those with the highest points scores! 
I have also mentioned to students that we will be looking to appoint anti-bullying ambassadors
from Year 8 at Deer Park, with successful applicants travelling to Bracknell for a day’s training as
part of the Diana Award. Year 8s will have the opportunity to apply to be an anti-bullying
ambassador by filling in a Google form application which will be shared with them later in the
week. - Mr Smith

UNIFORM AND EQUIPMENT
As we move into the summer term we understand this is a prime time for certain aspects of
uniform to be replaced, especially shoes. We appreciate your support in helping us maintain our
high expectations around uniform and remind all parents that any replacement uniform are in
line with the school’s policy. This particularly applies to wearing trainers instead of shoes. 

PE Equipment - With the majority of lessons now outside students should be remembering to
pack socks for PE. The grass at 9am can be damp, and to ensure student comfort and
cleanliness throughout the day they should be changing socks before & after PE. If we are
blessed with warm weather throughout the summer term we encourage students to apply
sunscreen before attending school and to bring a plain navy/black sunhat in their PE bag. 
All earrings & jewellery should be removed before PE & Dance lessons or not worn to school on PE
days to ensure the safety of pupils during activities. We appreciate the timely planning of
piercings to prevent any harm from activities students take part in.

YEAR 7 CORE EXAMS
Next week will be our year 7 core exams week. This is an opportunity for students to
experience revision and examinations. During this time students will sit assessments in
exam conditions in Maths, English and Science only. Other subjects throughout this half
term will also carry out assessments ready for our next round of report data at May half
term.

YEAR 8 CORE EXAMS
On the 8th May our Year 8 exams will begin and be spread over two weeks. This is an opportunity
for students to experience revision and examinations. During this time students will sit
assessments in all of their subjects and these will be shared at our next report data drop in June.
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ONLINE SAFETY
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UPCOMING DATES

Our social media platforms are a great way to keep up to
date with everything school related. You'll see the many
wonderful things happening at Deer Park by going to our

Instagram Page @deerpark_school.



For all of our up to date information, follow our Twitter
@deerpark_school and our newly published Facebook

page @deerparkschoolsoton.



https://m.facebook.com/Deer-Park-School-103122399101384/

